March 27th, 1980

Ann Mortimer Elements Studio R.R. 2 Newmarket, Ontario L3Y 4V9

Dear Ann,

I trust you are well and rested at least temporarily! It was great fun to see you again. Everyone enjoyed meeting you - you left a good impression.

I have enclosed a cheque in the amount of \$37#.25 for your expenses and a copy of the invoice sent to Denys, Hiro and Sally. It certainly makes it easier to do things on a cost-sharing basis.

We are very busy with Granville Island. We will sign a three year lease at \$300 a month. Beautifully subsidized by Central Mortgage and Housing. Tom Fielding, Cultural Services Director (our funder) is only too happy to fund the Gallery on an independant basis. He said that the Association is a "service" organization and the gallery although closely affiliated his a popular function. Our grant application to Explorations/CC for the Resource Centre has gone in, we will submit for enviormental and display equipment to the National Museums, to the provincial Lottery Fund under Special Grants and the Vancouver Foundation for capital costs and anywhere else that we can solicit free materials. We have had an architect look at the space and the formal proposal for the project will be made to the CABC board at our April 9th meeting for the go ahead. The project office on the Island hopes to be out by the end of May. So all things being equal we should be open for business by September at the latest. "The best laid plans of men and mice".

Thanks for coming,

Sincerely,

Gail Rogers
Executive Director
Enc.